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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION

LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 2366-A

COMMITTEE:  Parks and Recreation

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to tree health assessments and inspections  
	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members Koo, Gennaro, Yeger, Holden, Brannan, Vallone, Van Bramer, Adams, Dinowitz, Cumbo, Ayala, Louis, Riley, Brooks-Powers, Maisel and Ulrich



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Int. No. 2366-A would require the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) to conduct risk and health assessments of all trees under its jurisdiction over six inches in caliper, publicly post the criteria utilized to inspect such trees, and submit an annual report on how many trees are referred for inspection each year, how many are actually inspected each year, and the results of such inspections. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately; provided, however, that the requirement relating to the posting of a regularly updated map on the website of the department would take effect one year after the effective date of such local law. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023.

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	
	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DPR would utilize existing resources to implement the provisions of this local law.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 
				Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs           

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Monika Bujak Legislative Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Chima Obichere, Unit Head 
        	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director 
                                              	Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
                           
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on July 29, 2021 as Intro. No. 2366 and was referred to the Committee on Parks and Recreation (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on September 27, 2021 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2366-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 8, 2021. Following a successful Committee vote, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 9, 2021.

DATE PREPARED:  December 3, 20212019.
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